## BURRILLVILLE SEWER COMMISSION



POST OFFICE BOX 71 HARRISVILLE, RI 02830 TELEPHONE: 401/568-6296

FAX: 401/568-9464

**Burrillville Sewer Commission** Workshop of 09/28/2007 Board Room of the BWWTF

Members Present: Don C. Wolfe – Chairman

Wallace F. Auclair – Vice Chairman

Members Absent: Scott P. Rabideau – Secretary

Also Present: Walter J. Kane, Attorney for the Commission

John Martin III, Superintendent

Robert DiSaia, RI DEM Eric Beck, RI DEM

Peg Franklin, Office Manager Stacey Richard, Financial Aide

Mr. Wolfe opened the workshop at 10:05 A.M.

Mr. Beck stated he wanted to know where the Commission stood relative to the May letter that was sent to them from DEM regarding LaGinestra's Headwork's Analysis. O&M Manual, oil and grease limits, and the draft permit. Mr. Beck stated the permit has been redrafted and a site facility inspection had been performed. Mr. Beck noted that Mr. Richard Dionne from the Wastewater Treatment Facility was present during the inspection. Mr. Wolfe stated that on October 9<sup>th</sup> the Commission is holding a public hearing to change the ordinance for oil and grease from 25 to 75 for animal and 25 for mineral. Mr. Wolfe also stated that the Commission elected not to change the BOD and TSS levels. There was some discussion on testing methods and the costs. Mr. Kane stated that the Commission would agree with DEM's finding that the Headwork's analysis was adequate. Mr. DiSaia asked that the Commission put in writing that they agree with DEM's finding on the Headwork's analysis. Mr. Wolfe stated that there isn't a need for the draft permit to be sent back to the Commission for review unless there is going to be a dramatic change in it.

Being no further business to come before the Commission, Mr. Wolfe called the workshop to a close.

Respectfully Submitted,

Stacey Richard

Stacey Richard

Financial Aide